Borough of Woodland Park

Department of Police

Eileen Tiernan *Captain*



PASSAIC COUNTY, N.J.

5 Brophy lane

Woodland Park, New Jersey 07424

Main (973) 345-8111 Office (973) 345-8123 Fax (973) 345-0103 E-mail etiernan@wpnj.us

Dear Woodland Park Resident,

10/19/2016

As Halloween approaches this year the Woodland Park Police Department would like to strongly urge anyone participating in Halloween festivities to refrain from wearing any type of clown costume.

With the recent rash of clown sightings and reported threats in New Jersey and nationwide it has caused great concern among residents.

We would like to avoid spreading any additional panic and inconvenience for children and adults celebrating Halloween.

We thank you in advance for the cooperation and look forward to seeing you around town.

Have A Safe and Happy Halloween.

Sincerely,

Captain Eileen Tiernan